Voter support for city finances

By Jack Balshaw

2/26/09

In last weeks paper, council member Healy noted that while Petalumans voted to tax themselves for both county open space and the SMART rail project, they are reluctant to approve ballot requests for more money for city services in Petaluma.  He speculates this “demonstrates a deep and pervasive sentiment among Petaluma voters that city hall has not been a good steward of municipal finances”.

Quite a few years ago there was Measure E (to fund police services) which was defeated and the Zone 2A ballot for flood control work by the county in the Petaluma area which passed.  This is more evidence that local, Petaluma tax proposals are not favorably viewed by the local voters.

I think this distrust of, or dissatisfaction with, the council also includes its management of the decision making process that ends up minimizing public input or reaction on city issues and problems. (Note, issues get addressed, problems get solved.)

When Proposition 13 was passed in 1978 part of the justification was that by leaving the taxpayer with more money he would be more willing to vote local taxes for local needs.  I feel this could still happen if the taxpayer were to consider himself closer to the decision making process in the community.

How might things be turned around?

Several years ago a citizens budget committee was formed to look into expenditures with the idea of reducing costs.  This committee never had the support of staff and so the results were only superficial recommendations.

This idea could be resurrected but with a council commitment of support for the results. 

Several years ago a citizens street committee was formed to help identify which streets should be priorities for improvements.  This exercise and the committee generated a lot of good will and support for the first round of street repairs.

We’ve had a breakdown in what the elective process is thought to be.  Many councilmembers take their election as being given a proxy ballot for all Petalumans on every topic. Therefore, they only have to come back every four years for a renewal of that proxy.

This attitude is noticed by the voters.  The probable water restrictions this summer and the relatively narrow defeat of Measure K (limiting water rates) last year could lead to another voter revolt.

Where is the transparency the last election was to bring?

Looking at budget problems in a micro scale, perhaps there are enough little things that could be cut out to make a difference. 

In our current national economic crisis we’re constantly being bombarded with large numbers, millions or billions of dollars.  This causes the individual citizen to feel he can’t play a part in the discussion of how to solve the economic crisis. Maybe we need to think small to help ourselves weather tight economic times.

The little amounts we each spend for personal services can add up to large amounts when taken together. Spending $85 a month for a landscaper adds up to $1000 per year.  $20 a week for several lunches adds up to another $1000 per year.  Even that $3 a day latte also adds up to another $1000 per year.

Imagine if the 200 plus city employees could each come up with just one way to save $20 a week.  That would save $200,000 a year.  Considering that jobs are on the line, there might be an incentive to search for and find many small savings. 

